DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 27 MARCH 2017 AT 7.20 PM IN THE MOOT HALL


Present: Cllr Palmer took the Chair 

Committee Members Present:


Cllr Bond

Cllr Digby



Cllr Fellowes

Cllr Harris


Cllr Kiff

Cllr Osben




Cllr Walker
There were six members of the public present.

1.
Apologies: There were no apologies.
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

The draft Minutes of the Services Committees meeting held on February 27 2017 were APPROVED without amendment by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3.
Matters for Discussion – Police

There was nothing to report this month.
3.1
Museum Update
Cllr Fox reported on a recent meeting with Museum Trustees, the new Project Manager and the mentor appointed by the Heritage Lottery Fund to oversee the first phase of the Museum redevelopment and confirmed that the mentor was pleased with progress to date.
.
3.2
Highways

Cllr Palmer said he was continuing to investigate the provision of permanent, solar-powered speed sensors on the main access roads to Aldeburgh. Full costings, including maintenance, were being prepared and he would report back at the next opportunity. He informed the committee about residents’ concerns over the poor condition of railings at the corner of Choppings Hill. This matter had been reported to Suffolk County Council Highways Department who had undertaken to replace some of the railings and paint the remainder.

4.
Committee Finance Business

Cllr Palmer told the Committee he was investigating the provision of automatic defibrillators
for location at various points in the town. Each machine would cost between £2,500 and £3,000 and though the British Heart Foundation have no grants available at the moment, they might have later in the year. He said he was also awaiting a response from the War Memorials Trust in relation to possible renovation work on the war memorial.
5.
New Services Committee Business


There was nothing to report this month.
6.
Cllrs Cox and Oxby were elected to the Services Committee by a show of hands.
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 7.30 pm.

